Parks and Recreation Board Meeting Minutes
February 11, 2025
The Mount Vernon Parks and Recreation Board met on February 11, 2025 at 6:34pm at the LBC and the following members were present: Bob Campagna, Marla Wright, Michael Joseph, and Marla Wright. Graham Carl entered at 6:43pm. Not present Neil Rud. Also in attendance Director of Parks and Recreation, Matt Siders, Darrow Center, and Marty Mitchell.
1.Approval of the Agenda. Motion made by Wright to approve agenda. Seconded by Joseph. Carried all. 
2.Approval of the Minutes of January 14, 2025 meeting. Motion made by Wright to approve agenda. Seconded by Joseph. Carried all. 
3. Open Forum  - Marty Mitchell would like to see benches around the quarry before the City spend money on sculptures. 
4. Directors Report   - Siders presented a condensed version of his report.
5. Discussion regarding Subcommittees and marketing committee.  This item was tabled again until next meeting in hopes of a full board.
6. Discussion regarding Logo Creation. The design was reviewed by the Board. A final design was chosen. Joseph will reach out to contractor for final proofs.
7. Discussion regarding Ankrum / Morf donation.   Campagna shared that Patty Ankrum’s trust provided a donation of land on or near the interurban trail. This land would be reserved for prairie. Currently it is located outside the city limits. 
8. Discussion regarding Park Audit. Siders updated the Board that they are waiting for better weather to shoot photos to add to the Audit in order to complete it. Gabi Moehlman, Park and Rec intern, is working on this project.
9. Discussion regarding Pool Updates.  Siders shared with the Board that the pool renovations are moving along nicely and the pool plans to open on time barring any real serious weather changes. 
10. Subcommittee reports (Parks, Capital, Pool, Programming, and Trails)
Wright -Parks / Graham -Capital  /Campagna – Pool  / ?????– Programming  / Joseph – Trails 
11. Old Business  - None
12. New Business – None
13. Adjourn 
Meeting adjourned at 7:23pm, February 11, 2025
Respectfully submitted - Matt Siders, Director MV Parks and Rec
